Green Street Clinic Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Notes of the Meeting Thursday 23 January 2014
Present: Heather King, Daniela Penge, Graham Newby, David May, John Beynon,  Gerry Maquire
1. Apologies: Ron Cussons,Emma,Ducklin, Tove Bentham. Heather said that she had had contact from Kathy, who hoped to return, and we have also had a similar message by email from Emma – both will be very welcome.
2. Current Officers were re-elected – David as Chair, Ron & Graham as Vice Chairs
3. David went through his notes of the meeting in November, having forgotten to write them up, and the actions decided on at that meeting have been put into effect.
4. Friends of Green Street: Heather reported that the scheme has got off to a good start, and that she is in contact with a further 5 patients interested in taking part – three of them are visiting the Clinic on Monday 27 January. There will be an informal meeting in due course to meet.
5. January newsletter: the draft was approved and it will now be circulated.
6. CCG/Commissioning matters: Gerry had previously circulated the minutes of the meeting he had attended, and went through his notes to highlight some of the issues: 
- discussion about GP membership of PPGs. Daniela confirmed that she has spoken to the GPs in the Practice about any issues that they consider might be tackled by the PPG, and their view is that issues should come from the Patients and the Group. This was very much appreciated by the Group.
- CCG is to consider a “model” for PPGs, and structures through which PPGs can influence Commissioning.
- There will be a 5 Year Primary Care Strategy, and Gerry will enquire about how PPGs can input to the Process. Daniela mentioned that she is a member of the POF, and has agreed to make a presentation to the next meeting about the POF and the Primary Care Strategy.
- Gerry will be attending the next meeting of the CCG.
7. Patient Survey: the meeting discussed the Patient Survey, and congratulated the Practice on the warmth of the comments, while recognising that there were a number of issues about systems, and Nurse Availability which need responses. Daniela described the increasing pressures on Nurse time, and the premises constraints at Green Street. There may be cluster solutions. It was agreed that Heather & David will work on a Newsletter to respond to the issues, and Group members are asked to forward any comments they may have on the survey to Heather & David to assist in the Newsletter composition.
8. Date of next meeting: Thursday 27 February 2014 6-7 at Green Street.
